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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 20th March 2017 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr E Rogers
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, R Pearson, E Smith, K Hobman
Ward Councillors:
K West, A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
2 parishioners were present


024/17

To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllrs A Hardcastle, B Green
025/17

To record any Register of Interests – Cllr Pearson – item 028/17-137/16i
026/17
To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the

                        Chairman (10 minutes maximum) – None.
027/17

To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if
            approved

Proposed: Cllr Stephenson. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
028/17

To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
018/16a    Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Hobman has received a copy of the Neighbourhood Plan from a Parish Council which has a similar format to our own. This will be used as a basis and amended accordingly. Once completed, a new survey will be carried out. He has not heard back from Elvington Parish Council who have expressed a wish to meet to discuss their Neighbourhood Plan. The Clerk will pursue. Action – KH, YE 


018/16b    Children’s Playing Field



Maintenance – Cllr Smith presented a breakdown of where works are in relation to the Play Inspection Report and any cost implications.

a) Locking of gate: to prevent vehicular access, other than when grass cutting is taking place, one half of the double gate will be made more secure. A combination lock is to be purchased. Pedestrian access will be possible at all times.
b) See-saw: surround is rotten. Needs repairing.

c) Roundabout: Report states that there is subsidence. Concrete repairs can be carried out. Action – ES
It was proposed that the above purchases were made to complete the works.

Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded Cllr Pearson. All in favour.
Funding: - There has been no further communication from Vicky Jude of ERYC. The Clerk

will write to her expressing the Parish Council’s disappointment as they understood that she

would help identify a suitable funding pot and help with formulating a bid. Action – YE
142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 

Off-road footpaths – Mr Smallwood has confirmed that he is willing to continue carrying out 



the footpath cuts until the changes being implemented by ERYC in 2018.
Browney Hill to Derwent Farm – The gateway near Browney Hill has been built up with
road planeings. It is hoped that this solves the problem of flooding and laying of mud in the
gateway. This will be monitored.

Wynam Lane to Pylon Corner – The pathway has disappeared owing to ploughing being
carried out. Re-instatement should be carried out within two weeks. This will be monitored.
Sandhill Lane – Patrick Wharam of ERYC has suggested a verge scheme rather than a

trod would be better for Sandhill Lane. Cllr Stephenson proposed that this be left to the next

meeting and then followed up. All in favour.
031/16 vi)    Bank Mandates 
All matters to do with the bank mandates have now been resolved. 
089/16   i) Road Safety 
Speeding –Speed Indication Displays(SIDs) which had been installed on Main Street have
now been removed. They did have some effect though it was noticed that those who were
intentionally speeding ignored the signs but those who were not, did slow down. The

average speed of those entering the village from the south was 50mph.

The SIDs ordered for Sandhill Lane have not yet materialised. Installation will be monitored. 
It was proposed that, as a result of observations made, the appropriate department be

contacted to request further investigation. The Clerk will write to the Humberside Police

Road Safety Section. Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Stephenson. All in favour. 
Action - YE
089/16 ii) Noticeboards – These have been ordered. The Clerk is awaiting a delivery date.
137/16    i) Herrington Park – This is on the Planning Committee agenda for 21st March.

A Freedom of Information request has been dealt with. A request has since been received to

clarify the Parish Council’s statement of ‘low occupancy figures’. This was based on

information supplied in the original application in December 2015. A calculation was done on

the basis of, ‘number of bed days = capacity x number of days x number of people visited. 

This was then rounded up to 10% annually.  The Clerk is to write to Mr & Mrs Robb. All in

favour. Action - YE
006/17 i) Maintenance of Beacon Green – Three tenders have been received and were
discussed. It was agreed that the contract should be offered to Mr Trevor Lee and will be

reviewed annually. The Clerk is to write to those who were unsuccessful. Action – YE

006/17 ii) Parish Council email server – The Clerk reported that Mr Howard Davis has

kindly arranged for the Parish Council’s email address to continue being hosted with the

original company for a nominal fee. The Clerk will send a note of thanks. Action – YE
018/17 i) Yorkshire Water Drainage Survey – Several forms have been returned. The

Clerk is in the process of collating the information gathered. She will forward the information

to councillors when completed. Action – YE 

018/17 iii) Grass verge from the Church to Sutton Bridge – It was noted that 2 men with

strimmers were in the village earlier in the day. They went as far as the Church bank but did 

not continue to the bridge. This will remain an agenda item until resolved.

018/17 iv) Charity Trustees – Cllr Stephenson agreed to be nominated as the 2nd trustee. 

Proposed: Cllr Rogers. Seconded: Cllr Pearson All agreed. The Clerk is to enquire if the

charity accounts can be wound up.
029/17

Agenda Items
i) Formation of a Sutton upon Derwent Flooding Committee – Cllr Strangeway suggested that a committee should be set up which would meet 3 or 4 times a year. Cllr Stephenson proposed that the committee should be made up of:

1 Parish Councillor

1 Ward Councillor

1 Yorkshire Water representative

1 ERYC representative

2 Parishioners

1 School Governor

Cllr Pearson said he was happy to represent the Parish Council.

ii) Beacon Green – Terms of Use –Beacon Green is leased from the Crown. The draft of a letter previously submitted was read out. The Clerk will circulate this with a copy of the lease for councillors to discuss at the next meeting. Action – All
iii) Bus Services – New timetables have been received and placed on the table in the Village Hall foyer. There some small changes. The no. 36 bus is to continue.

iv) Governance and Accountability – Annual Audit – Forms have been received. It was decided that the Clerk should complete them and present to councillors at the next meeting. Action - YE 
v) Fracking – The Clerk has received an email from Barmby Moor Parish Council. They are trying to set up a meeting with Cuadrilla and wondered if Sutton upon Derwent would like to attend. A date has not yet been received.
030/17

To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for February 2017


The monthly financial report for February 2017 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.

Proposed: Cllr Stephenson. Seconded: Cllr Smith. All in favour.


To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for
payments received
1) Mrs Y Eggleston £248.58 – salary 

2) HMRC £11.40 – tax
3) ERNLLCA £51.00 – Planning Day delete fee
4) Mrs Y Eggleston £11.50 – photocopying
5) Crown Estate £3.75 – Playing Field lease
6) Mrs Y Eggleston £14.00 – printer ink
7) Mrs Y Eggleston £7.68 - postage
8) Mr H Davis £24.42 – email hosting fee
Proposed:  Cllr Hobman. Seconded: Cllr Smith. Agreed by all that these payments should be made.
031/17

To note and process any Planning Matters



New Applications: None

Notices of decisions received: None
032/17

To hear and note any correspondence matters


All correspondence tabled and noted. 
033/17

To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
There are signs up indicating the closure of Sutton Bridge on Sunday 26th March, 

9.00am – 12.00pm. It is not known at this time if it will also be closed to pedestrians. 

The Clerk of Elvington Parish Council is seeking further clarification.
034/17

To fix the date and time of the next meeting



Monday 24th April 2017 at 7.30pm.


The May meeting and AGM will be held on Monday 22nd May.

There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 9.15pm
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